Georgia Academy of Science

Council and Technical Program Planning Meeting

via videoconference (mostly)

21 January 2006, 10:00 AM

Council Members in Attendance

At Valdosta
Dave Bechler

Tom Manning

At Georgia Perimeter College

	John Aliff
	Ken Martin
	Carl McAllister

	Paul Camp
	Mike Reeves
	Andrew Penniman

	Pamela Moolenar-Wirsiy
	
	


At Georgia College and State University
	Melanie DeVore
	Steve Whittle
	Richard Schmude

	Al Mead
	
	


Others in Attendance
Bob Thornton (at Georgia Perimenter College)

1. 
Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 10:30 AM. Due to major videoconference problems, the Georgia College site could be seen but not heard. Since this site included the current president, the meeting was not only late but chaotic and disorganized. It is generally agreed that the state should probably have found a new videoconferencing system before discarding the previous one. Because of this issue, the minutes do no follow the usual format. Georgia College joined the meeting in progress by telephone.

2.
Local Arrangements

J. Aliff reported on the Academy web site with regard to the local arrangements information. He said that meeting breaks will be staggered for the benefit of vendors. Four exhibitors are scheduled to attend and there is a possibility of six. After the Friday sessions end, vans will be available to transport attendees to Fernbank for the evening reception. There will be a free planetarium show at 8 and the interim president of Georgia Perimeter College will be present to greet attendees. There will be a talk in the planetarium at 7 PM presented by Barbara Forrest, author of a book on intelligent design. There is also a possibility of martinis and Imax at 8 but the museum will not be available. Microtel is the inn of choice due to its location and the fact that it is generally vacant on weekends. Registration will be by check only since the college continuing education department will levy a per head charge if they become involved. J. Aliff said that he is checking for interest in an aquarium trip. There will be 1 or 2 textbook companies, a microscope company, WebAssign, and possibly 1-3 universities coming to recruit.

3.
Nominations
M. DeVore asked about the current state of nominations for the upcoming election. P. Camp ran down the current list of volunteers.

M. DeVore then noted the demise of the Genetics section and said that the $1100 remaining in their account would go to Albany next year to help with expenses for the next meeting.

4.
Treasurer’s Report
Due to the treasurer’s inability to attend, M. DeVore called on P. Camp to deliver the treasurer’s report.

P. Camp summarized the current balance, which seemed to be on the same track as previous years. He asked the Council if they were willing to advance $900 for student awards funds as in previous years. We have always made it back from donations made at the annual meeting.

K. Martin moved that the council approve this disbursement of funds. The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.

J. Aliff asked all present to encourage students to attend the luncheon for the sake of the awards ceremony.

At 11:15 AM, the link to Valdosta was lost.

5.
Technical Program
Since the technology was rapidly collapsing, S. Whittle was called upon to present the technical program progress.

S. Whittle said he had received programs and abstracts from six sections and expected Earth Science and Biomedical to send theirs within the week. The number of papers is down a lot from previous years. He suggested that the Anthropology section link up with the Georgia Archeological Society and build up membership. He promised to send the program manuscript to J. Aliff by Friday. He then asked what time activities will start on Friday evening.

J. Aliff said the events would officially start at 6 PM at Fernbank with a reception at that time and presentation at 7. 

S. Whittle then asked about the latest possible time for Friday talks.

J. Aliff said we should probably go no later than 5. He also said the council meeting would be at 11 AM.

S. Whittle promised to get the presenter names and addresses from section chairs and send to the secretary as soon as possible. He also requested that the secretary put a request for local newspaper information in the section business forms.

6.
Other Business
M. DeVore said there was no report from the Junior Academy and noted that there is almost always a conflict between Science Olympiad and our meeting. She suggested that the Council begin a discussion of meeting conflicts, noting that our usual date also presents conflicts with other professional societies such as the ACS and GSA. She suggested this as one of the reasons that Academy membership is down. She noted that the Geological Society of Georgia runs some nice field trips and suggested that it might be a good idea to become more connected with them and other state organizations. She said that she would take the lead in contacting some of these organizations and trying to get them involved in the Academy.


P. Camp noted that the South Carolina Academy meets the junior and senior academies simultaneously, and suggested that we consider doing the same.

M. DeVore was in favor of this idea and also suggested the possibility of meeting with the Georgia Science Teachers Association.

mdv in favor of and also mention award winners from JA, science bowl, Olympiad etc. meet with ga science teachers together.

C. McAllister noted that much research would have to be done before changing the meeting time since there are so many potential conflicts.

J. Aliff said there are basically two options: to go to mid to late February, or to mid-April near the end of the semester. He then asked if the next meeting at Albany was firm yet.

M. DeVore asked for a vote to go ahead and accept the invitation. J. Aliff moved to accept. The motion was seconded and carried unanimously.

7.
Adjournment
A motion to adjourn was moved and approved. The meeting adjourned at 11:41 AM.

